
SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Executive Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at The Hankridge Arms Taunton on Tuesday 7th November 2017.
Present:     A Downing (Chairman); M Lennox (Chief Officer); Mrs M Pennington (Administration Officer)
Ms E Waller (Vice Chairman); N. Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms Y Lamb (Development Officer)
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. “Walk in my Shoes” –

The first GP/Pharmacy meeting had taken place in Ilminster, and was enthusiastically received by Andy Hill and Harry Yoxall. It was unfortunate that the pharmacist from the Minster Pharmacy was absent due to long term sickness. The next area meeting is due to take place in Burnham, Highbridge and Axbridge, with all pharmacies keen to participate except Tesco. Agreed that the LPC would offer such support as was necessary. Andy Hill will attend the next full LPC meeting to discuss further development of the scheme. 

4. Finance and Budget – 
AD and MP now have full access to the bank account with PW and NWA continuing as signatories. The account contained a balance of £82,000, with a further £13,000 due from invoices in the pipeline. 
5. CCG/PAMM – 

Agreed that AD would write to the CCG advising that the LPC had alternative ways of liaising and connecting, and that it would only be possible for an LPC representative to attend PAMM meetings if back fill was paid.

6. PSNC Conference – 

It was noted that the Court of Appeal action was still in the air. Following the Conference ML was meeting with Avon LPC to come up with suggestions to regularise LPC working in conjunction with Alastair Buxton. 

7. Hypertension Training – 

ML would be attending as would AD if available.

8. NUMSAS and MAS – 

Twenty pharmacies were now live on NUMSAS.

9. NHS Collaborate – 

ML had attended the first meeting and would be looking to set up a Somerset collaborative to form of a Strategic Group.

10. Any Other Business – None.
